
NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS AND FRIENDS 
BOARD MEETING NOVEMBER 5, 2011 

 
 
 
Meeting was called to order by Linda Westergaard at 9:00 a.m. on Saturday, November 
5, 2011 at the Dahl’s on E 33rd Street.  In attendance at this meeting were Linda 
Westergaard, Carole Westbrook, Norm Kamm, Lorraine Eldredge, and Marge Ramsey.   
 
Marge will get two “thank you” cards for Vic Scott and Tom Hockensmith.   
 
We will have a board meeting on December 3rd and our Holiday party will be held on 
December 12th because the library was not available on the 5th as we had originally 
planned.   
 
Lawrence Malmin asked Linda if he could bring a petition regarding the parking on the 
front yard of homes.  Linda told him to bring it to our meeting on Monday.   
 
Linda told us about the Police Workshop which will be held at the Academy on Army 
Post Road on Thursday, November 10th, from 9:00 until noon.  Linda and Marge have 
already RSVP’d.   
 
SCRUB has changed again – they have run out of money.  Sara Thies signed the letter 
that Linda received.   
 
There was discussion regarding the storage units in Grays Woods and their meetings.   
 
Regarding the Zoning Board of Adjustment meeting to be held on Wednesday, 
November 16th at 1:00, there are a number of convenience stores, etc. that are on the 
agenda to add selling hard liquor.  There are several on the east side.  It was decided 
that Marge will write up petitions for these to be passed around and signed on Monday.  
She is planning on attending the Zoning Board of Adjustment’s meeting to oppose these.  
 
Meeting was adjourned at 10:00 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Marge Ramsey 
Secretary/Treasurer 


